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Int
ere
sts 

Present  
 

18.30 

Cllr A Sharp 
Cllr M Ridley 

Cllr C Banks 

Cllr M Hodgson 
Cllr J Elliott 

Cllr J Hunter 
Cllr C Moore 

County – Cllr Ian Hutchinson 
Clerk – Susan Saunders 

 213/22 Apologies for absence, Cllr G Ridley, Cllr T Christie, Cllr I Stott, Cllr M Forrest, Cllr J Clark 
 214/22 Public Questions – there were no questions.                                                                    
 215/22 Declarations of Interest  

The Chair reminded members of the Council of their duty to declare an interest at each 
agenda item, and he informed everyone that that the initials of Councillors declaring an 
interest will be listed in a column on the Minutes.   
Cllr Sharp, Cllr Hodgson and Cllr Banks declared an interest in planning application 22/03696. 

 216/22 Minutes of the meeting for approval held on:       
Monday 7th October 2022 - The minutes were approved 
PROPOSED Cllr   M Ridley                 SECONDED Cllr M Hodgson                              AGREED                                                                    

 217/22 Matters arising from previous Minutes not dealt with elsewhere in the current 
agenda 

Members asked the clerk to find out in writing if The Partnership had withdrawn their 
interest in the land by The Tyne. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

218/22 Grounds Meeting 
218/22.01 Report and Proposals of meeting on 31st October 2022    -                          
1. Members met with David Tait from the community service to discuss work they could 

undertake for the council. 

The following jobs are proposed: 
• Repair/revarnish seats along Main Street 

• Edging of paths at Comb Hill play park 

• Painting the swings and the entrance gates at Comb Hill play park 

• Painting inside of community buildings – such as the office. 

• Lay bark in play areas – clerk to order 12 bags when dates are known. 

David thinks they can probably come once a week for a few months so, indoor and outdoor 
jobs need to be lined up. They will co-ordinate with the clerk so the can have access to the 
office for breaks. 

Members agreed to the above proposals. 

PROPOSED Cllr   M Ridley                 SECONDED Cllr M Hodgson                              AGREED                                                                    

2. Sainsbury’s were asked about a notice on their sign to say no vehicular access to car 

park and about the pruning of the trees at the back of the car park. They have replied 
to say the trees will be looked at and the request for the sign has been sent to their 
careline team. 

Members noted that Crown Court has been re-laid and asked the clerk to write and 

thank NCC. 

3. Parking options at Sainsbury’s entrance to consider  

4. Proposal – to request for the lines to be painted at the back of the bays. 

PROPOSED Cllr   C Banks               SECONDED Cllr M Hodgson                              AGREED                                                                    

5. Burn path from Broomshaw to The Military Road, overgrowth of path. – Thomas 
Howard said it would take 1.5 – 2 days @£25 ph. 

Proposal – to instruct Thomas to undertake tidying the overgrowth on the path. 
PROPOSED Cllr   M Ridley                 SECONDED Cllr C Moore                              AGREED   
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6. The houses along Tyne View have no signage to differentiate them from Tyne View 

Road. 

Proposal to ask NCC for correct signage. 
PROPOSED Cllr   J Hunter                  SECONDED Cllr M Ridley                              AGREED                                                                    
7. Eden Lawns Footpath – complaints are still received about the condition of the path. 

Proposal – to ask NCC if they could undertake a survey of the path.  
PROPOSED Cllr   A Sharp                SECONDED Cllr M Ridley                              AGREED                                                                    
8. Toilet Updates 

NCC have informed council that they will be closing the toilets this winter unless 
requested them to keep them open at a cost of £2000. 

Proposal – to request that NCC keep them open at a cost of £2000. 
PROPOSED Cllr   J Elliott               SECONDED Cllr J Hunter                             AGREED                                                                    
218/22.02 Public Footpaths, Lighting and Amenities – the lights in front of the hospital are 
not working. Cllr Hutchinson offered to report that. 
There are issues at Holme Terrace with large vehicles trying to turn into the road opposite. 

The clerk was instructed to ask NCC for advice. 
PROPOSED Cllr   M Ridley                 SECONDED Cllr C Banks                            AGREED                                                                    
218/22.03 Public Seating and Bus Shelters. Clearview Cleaning will pressure wash the bus 

shelters. The seats will be attended to by the community service workers. 
218/22.04 Consultation of Public Space protection for control of dogs 
The consultation is to extend the order without any changes. Members agreed to that. 

However, it was noted that one of the regulations is that dogs should be on a lead in a 
memorial garden. The clerk was instructed to ask if the memorial garden, in front of the 
hospital, could have signs to state ‘dogs must be on leads’. 
PROPOSED Cllr   A Sharp                SECONDED Cllr M Hodgson                              AGREED                                                                    
 

 219/22 Northumberland County Council (NCC)  

• The toilet refurbishment is to take place the first quarter of the next financial year. 

• There is a new Chief Executive, Helen Pattinson. 
• Cllr Hutchinson will raise the issue of flooding and blocked drains with NCC at East 

View/Dale Street, Park Road, outside the opticians on main street and Grange 

Court. 
• A revised consultation for the roads around the school has been sent out. There 

was enough opposition for the speed humps along Fell View that they have been 

taken off the revised plan. 
Members approved the revised plan but felt that speed humps should still be positioned 
along Fell View. They instructed the clerk to ask NCC if residents were aware they could 

actually park on top of them as reduced parking that appeared to be a reason for objection. 
PROPOSED Cllr   A Sharp                SECONDED Cllr M Ridley                              AGREED                                                                    
 

 220/22 Police in Haltwhistle 
Cllr Sharp read out the report. 
The public meeting with the police took place on 1st November with Inspector Garry Neill 

and Chief Inspector Colin Lowther. Quite a few members of the public turned up along with 
a number of councillors. Members felt it had been a good meeting. 

 221/22 Land by The Tyne 

NCC have written to the council to say the application for the transfer but a decision has 
been deferred for a period of 12 months to give time for the issue around the covenant to 
be fully explored. 

 222/22 Neighbourhood Plan –  A meeting date is to be arranged.  
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 223/22 Standing Order Review 
Members agreed there were no amendments required. 
PROPOSED Cllr   A Sharp                SECONDED Cllr M Ridley                              AGREED                                                                    

 225/22 Tyne Valley Cycle Route 
Members were asked to give an opinion on where a cycle route would best be placed from 

Melkride to Haltwhistle. The aim is to create a safe route from Haltwhistle to Wylam with 
councils along the way being consulted. Cllr Sharp and Cllr Hodgson both attended the 
meeting and there is to be another on 24th November. 

Members consulted the map and agreed that, as there is already Cycle Route 72, this 
would be the obvious choice. 
PROPOSED Cllr   A Sharp                SECONDED Cllr M Hodgson                              AGREED                                                                    

 226/22 Xmas Light Electricity 
The clerk recommended reviewing the supply of electricity in light of recent price increases. 
Members agreed to wait until after Christmas and then the clerk can undertake a review. 
PROPOSED Cllr   M Ridley                 SECONDED Cllr A Sharp                              AGREED   

 227/22 Borderlands – the next meeting is 9th November so there was nothing to report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AS 
 
 
 
AS 
MH 
CB 
 
 
 
 

228/22 
 

Planning Applications. 
22/03547 Ashcroft Cottage– division of existing dwelling to form 2 x 2 bedroom dwellings 
along with car parking and amenity space. 
No Objection 
PROPOSED Cllr   M Ridley                 SECONDED Cllr M Hodgson                              AGREED 

                                                                    

22/03378 The Band room – change of use into two holiday dwellings. A discussion was 
undertaken with members concerned over the historical aspect of the building and would 
ideally like to see it as a museum. Cllr Sharp and Cllr Hunter explained that when it was 

sold, the council received an amount form the proceeds of the sale which was donated to 
the school for music purposes. 
The members objected due to the historical aspect and asked the clerk to obtain advice 

from NCC. 
AS declared an interest and took no part in the vote 

PROPOSED Cllr   J Elliott               SECONDED Cllr M Ridley                              AGREED 

 
22/03696 Woodstock, Mill Lane – retrospective planning for adding pilars, metal railings, 
stone face and timber deck. 
20.00 AS, MH, CB declared an interest and left the room. 

There were four remaining councillors who all know the applicant as a member of the Town 
Council. As such, it was agreed that they too should declare an interest and refer the 
decision to NCC. 
PROPOSED Cllr   J Elliott               SECONDED Cllr M Ridley                              AGREED 

 

Other Planning Matters 

22/01083 6 Millfield Terrace – single storey extension – GRANTED 
22/03169 2 Mill Lane – single storey extension – GRANTED 
22/01638 Elim Hall – GRANTED 

There is to be another local plan meeting on Tuesday 15th November for The Brew Bar 
application which Cllr M Ridley will attend. 

 

 
 

229/22 Grant Requests  

229/22. The New Hadrian Singers 
It was agreed to donate £250 and include in the payments. 
PROPOSED Cllr   A Sharp                SECONDED Cllr M Ridley                              AGREED                                                                    
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230/22 Reports on Financial Matters 
 

 
 
The payments of £3973.98 were approved. 
PROPOSED Cllr   A Sharp                SECONDED Cllr M Ridley                              AGREED                                                                    
230/22.04 Bank Reconciliation/Income & Expenditure as at 31st October 2022 – noted. 
 

Other Financial Matters 

Members were concerned that recent utility rises might affect the Leisure centre and will 
monitor this. 

 231/22 Haltwhistle & District Joint Burial Committee Report and resolutions arising 

 The position of cemetery Manager has been offered to Sean Glenton, the present cemetery 
assistant to begin on 5th December 2022. There are no plans to hire an assistant at this 
stage. 

There has been a notice that all birds need to be locked away as bird flu is more prevalent 
this year. There are notices up at the cemetery but, it was agreed to put a poster on FB too 
for information. 

 232/22 Correspondence received since last Council meeting 
The correspondence was noted. 

 233/22 Saturday Surgery 

The surgery will be held on 3rd December 2022. Cllr Sharp offered to attend. 
 234/22 Resolution to Exclude Press and Public 

To consider a resolution to exclude the public and accredited representatives of newspapers from 

the following item relevant to a subject which affects the Council’s area. 
 
Resolution 
“That in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted it is advisable in the 
public interest that the public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 
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This resolution is moved under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as extended by 
s.100 of the Local Government Act 1972), the public and accredited representatives of newspapers 

be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that it involves the 
likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government 
Act 1972 by virtue of the paragraph specified against the item. 
PROPOSED Cllr M Ridley                           SECONDED Cllr J Elliott                     AGREED 
The recording device was switched off. 
 

234/22.02 Anti-Social Issues in Haltwhistle – a discussion was undertaken but no 

proposals approved. 
211/22.01 Staffing 
No confidential items were discussed.  

It was proposed that while Cllr G Ridley was indisposed, Cllr Elliott would be appointed onto 
the Staffing Committee until such time that Cllr Ridley returns or in May when the new 
appointments are made. 
PROPOSED Cllr   M Hodgson                SECONDED Cllr C Moore                              AGREED 

A meeting is to be convened forthwith and Cllr Sharp will speak with Cllr G Ridley to clarify 
his position. 

 235/22 
 

Dates and times of next meetings 

Town Council Meeting – Monday 5th December, 6.30pm in the library, first floor. 
Saturday 3rd December – Saturday Surgery 
Grounds Meeting – Monday 28th November 10.00am in the office. 

 


